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Hello out there….so as I write this 
letter the holiday weekend of Labor 
Day is this weekend and summer 
will soon be behind us.  I hope all of 
you had a good summer and mostly 
without masks.  What a time we 
have had. One day we are wearing 
masks and the next day we are not.  
We pray that all of the virus culprits 
will be history as we go into Fall and 
Winter.  The most fun we have had 
as a club this summer include the 
birthday party for our long-time 
member Shirley Kirchner in June 
and then our BBC Annual Party in 
August.  Wes, Shirley’s husband 
and their family planned the sur-
prise party for Shirley and invited 
many of our current and old BBC 

members.  It was great to see eve-
ryone after such a long time. It was 
fun for all, especially when Wes 
made us all dance the Hokey Pokey 
to earn a piece of birthday cake~ 
Thank you Wes! The second fun 
event that the members attended 
was our 15

th
 Cannonball Blast at 

the Lake of the Woods Clubhouse. 
We had 87 folks attend and the full 
dance floor attested to the fun and 
high spirits of the room. We had 
another successful annual party. 
Way to go BBC!  
 
Without a doubt, dancing opportuni-
ties throughout the area have chal-
lenged us as we search and obtain 
dancing venues.  We finally have 
secured the Moose Lodge in Fred-
ericksburg to call our BBC dancing 
home for now. We have new terms 
for our use of the dance room but 
we believe our BBC membership 
will not object to the new proce-
dures.  We will share these proce-
dures with membership at our next 
few dance nights. We are always 
keeping an eye on alternatives if 
and when we need to relocate.   We 
hope that you will plan to come out 
and join us on Wednesday nights at 
the Moose Lodge from 7:00 – 9:30. 
It is a great break that you so de-
serve. The first night back on Au-
gust 25, we had about 25 folks 
show up and we had lots of fun 
dancing including line dancing to 
the tunes that our DJ, Dicky Estes 
so cheerfully provided.  You go 
Dicky! 
 
We are planning to publish our BBC 
newsletter every 2 months.  This 

September/October 
letter will give you a 
feel of what we can 
look forward to in 
those months and a peek at No-
vember and December. A few high-
lights of the upcoming months will 
help you fill up your calendar:  On 
September 12 many of us will be in 
Colonial Beach to groove with the 
Embers and even dance in the sand 
as the Shag is taught and enjoyed 
to the beach music vives. If you 
read this before 9/12, bring your 
chairs to relax.  Food and beverag-
es are available for you to enjoy. 
Hope you join in.  In October, the 
BBC will have a Halloween party at 
the Moose Lodge and you can plan 
to wear your favorite costume.  We 
are going to have a ticket drawing 
once a month with the winning tick-
et holder receiving a gas card.  We 
can all use help with the cost of gas 
these days. Throughout the weeks 
of dance, we will plan to have a wel-
come reception night for new mem-
bers during the last quarter of the 
year. In November and December 
for now, we plan to celebrate 
Thanksgiving and Christmas with 
our pot luck dinners and lots of 
dancing and fun games.  We will 
continue to dance and nourish our 
friendships and our positive out-
looks. We all need this good medi-
cine!   So, I will see you at our 
dances.  Be safe and take care as 
we meet up soon~~ 
 
 
              Let the good times roll~~  
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From the Treasurer  $$$ 
                                               By Darlene Weaver 
 

Membership Renewals 
 
 Last year, COVID stopped our ability to get together 
and dance.  Many of you had already renewed your 
membership before we were forced to stop dancing.  
The BBC had decided to extend the membership expira-
tion to 1/31/22 instead of the usual yearly term ending 
on 1/31/21.  If you renewed your membership last year, 
you should have received your membership card in the 
mail.   If you did not, please contact me for a replace-
ment. 
 We have resumed our dancing at the Moose Lodge 
and are now getting together on a weekly basis.  Any-
one who needs to pay their dues, can do so on Wed, 
evening at our weekly dance, or they can be mailed in 
to “Battlefield Boogie Club”, PO Box 1176, Locust 
Grove, Va. 22508.  Our members are the heart of our 
club and need your support to survive.   

15TH  Cannon Ball blast 
Next Page 







 

                                                                                               
                                          
 
 
                    Dance Every Wednesday of the month with the 

Battlefield Boogie Club   
Fredericksburg, Virginia 

 
Lessons start at 7:00 pm—dance until 9:30 

 
 Dance on Thursday* night with the Northern Virginia Shag Club at the  
 Arlington-Fairfax Elks Lodge. 8421 Arlington Blvd. VA 6:30-10:30pm 
  

                                  

                 Wednesday           Craig Jennings               Jukinoldies.com 
                                                Boogie Woogie               9:00-11:00 
                                                Dance Party 
 
                 Sunday                  Craig Jennings               WWER FM 88.1 
                                                 Beach Breeze                  Colonial Beach 
                                                 & Grooves                        5:00-7:00 
 
 
                  9/12/21                 The Embers                     Colonial Beach, Va. 
                  9/16-26                  SOS                                  N. Myrtle Beach, S.C. 

                                            
                                                *Check NVSC web site for updates 
                                                 http://www.nvshag.org 

 

          What’s Up! 

                                      The Bugle 
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 2021  Officers 

President                               Audrey Borja                                             ledgestonemanor@aol.com                                                                                                                                        

                 703-401-5050 

Vice President    Ann Martin                                                 annmartin13@yahoo.com   

Treasurer:                    Darlene Weaver                           dweaverbandp@msn.com 

Acting Secretary:                 Linda Fisher                                               linda442@verizon.net 

 

Board of Directors 

                                Wes Kirchner                                             shagginwes@aol.com  

    Don Borja                                                    ledgestonemanor@aol.com              

    Donna Dinger                                            normandy2@verizon.net 

                                                             

Committees 
Communications:  Jim Bois                            jimbois39@gmail.com 

Newsletter:                  Don Borja /Art Director/Editor                ledgestonemanor@aol.com 

Dance Committee                            Don Borja, Chair                                                             

Dance Consultant                Heather Jennings             shagnva@crosslink.net 

Dance Instructors:                           Don & Audrey Borja and Wes & Shirley Kirchner 

Website:                                            Wes Kirchner                                               shagginwes@aol.com 

Fund Raising: Sharing                                                             

Marketing/Promotion:                    Wes Kirchner                                              shagginwes@aol.com  

Membership:    Darlene Weaver             dweaverbandp@msn.com 

Music:    Craig Jennings              craig.jennings@tsc.com  

Sunshine: Hospitality                      Linda Fisher                                                 linda442@verizon.net                                                                                                   

                                                                                        

                                            Web site:  www.battlefieldboogieclub.com 



Happy Feet Do Six Steps 
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              SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER 

      NOTE! Check your BBC weekly  email communications for 

upcoming events. The dates posted below are proposed 

dates for dance lessons. 
      
 

                 Beginner Steps for  September 
 
 

September         BBC  will REVIEW  & Teach        

                                   Basic Steps because of      

                                    1 1/2  years  of covid19  

                                    Physical Contact Restrictions.     

 

 

Review            Basic, Female Turn, Male Turn, Start  
                                

                                Line Dance 
 
 

                

 

 

October       Intermediate Steps for  Oct 

                    
                  Teach & Review of Pivot Step 

 

                     Line Dance 

                    
                  To be determined  based on level 

                       of class improvement.                    
                                
 
 Those  who would like to  take  more comprehensive dance 

basic  steps or more advanced lesssons, the lessons are availa-

ble through the dance intructors on a private basis.  

        

            September 
 
 

  Mati, Valerie                   09/05 
 
 Mati, Michael                  09/08 
 
  Ruark, William (Bill)      09/13        
 
  Simpson, Bonnie          09/20 
 
  Borja, Audrey                09/21 

 
  Wes Kirchner                09/28 
 
   
 

                  October 
 
  Donna Dinger               10/01                      
 
  Vlahovic-Meilvene,       01/08 
  Mihela, (Mitch) 
 
  Osborn, Wendy             10/08 
 
  Ray, Duane, (Cadet)      10/12 
 
  Carter, Judy                   10/15 
 
  Osborn, Mark                 10/26 
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bill frosticK 
  
         —-on travel—   
 
 

   Craig Jennings 

Ron  Lipps 
 
   
 

Ron  Lipps 

Bill Frostick 

 

craig jennings  
               
       
 
      

Check the weekly bugle for September  & October Schedules 

                           Dicky Estes   
 
                September—October 
 



September/October  2021 
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The Bugle 
     Battlefield Boogie 

By  Craig       

Jennings       



We extend a warm welcome 

     to new BBC members! 

----------------------------------------------- 

The Bugle 

   Vol. V No. 6  

      September/October   2021   Battlefield Boogie Club 

LOGO  ITEMS 
 BBC logo items are on sale every Wednes-
day night and through e-mail.  Don Borja 
can be reached through his e-mail  
(ledgestonemanor@aol.com) and Dennis 
Bushor on Wednesday nights.  They are 
our BBC member representatives for logo 
sales.  Please support your club while 
getting quality merchandise at reasonable 
prices.  We recently added shoe bags to 
our inventory. So, if you don’t have these 
items, check them out and plan to get one 
of each. 

  Shoe Bags-       
  Shirts –             
  Hats -                
  Huggies-          
  Bags -   $ 30.00 

BBC NEWSLETTER- CAN 
YOU HELP? 
 If you have com-
puter skills and 
would like to help 
the BBC to com-
pile and produce the BBC Bugle 
newsletter, please contact a board 
member listed in the newsletter.  
We have a staff that has carried 
the responsibility of the newsletter 
for years, and we would like for 
someone else to have the oppor-
tunity to experience this fun filled 
activity.  We look forward to hear-
ing from you. 

     Weather Emergencies! 
 
Watch your Bugle Call emails for 
weather emergency notices.  
 
We try to be cautious in coming 
out to dance.  Lets think safety! 

Thank You! 
 

 

DVD’s 
Want to practice and perfect 
those basic dance steps?  
See Wes or Audrey to pur-
chase Beginner DVD’s for 
just $10.00. 

We are now 
Taking  
Orders... 

Discount Corner 
Dancer’s Wardrobe, located are also willing to obtain specific styles as may be required.  This dis-

count at 101 Washington Square Plaza, Suite 102A, (in the Ferry Farms Walmart Shopping Center) 

is offering a 10% discount to our BBC members.  Show your BBC Membership card to receive the 

discount.  If you need some new dance shoes, Dancer’s Wardrobe has a nice selection.  They is be-

ing offered on all dance related products.   

 

Payne, Arienne 

Payne, Harry 



              Time:   7:00-9:30+ pm  - Free Dance Lessons 
    Check our website www.battlefieldboogieclub.com  

For more Information:  703-401-5050 

       Loyal Order of Moose Lodge #1655 

  11917 Cherry Rd, Fredericksburg, VA  22407 

Beach Music 

Battlefield 

                   Every  Wednesday Of The Month 

Boogie Club 

Come Join Us 

Be fancy or do 

Your own thing 

  Carolina Shag 




